
ATTACHMENT C 

 
 
 
 
April 10, 2017 
 
 
Mr. Damien Arrula 
City Administrator 
City of Placentia 
401 East Chapman Avenue 
Placentia, CA 92870 
 
RE: Pavement Condition Concerns Expressed by the Annual Eligibility 

Review Subcommittee 
 
Dear Mr. Arrula: 
 
As you know, local agencies are required to submit eligibility verification 
packages to the Orange County Transportation Authority (OCTA) annually in 
order to remain eligible to receive Measure M2 net revenues. The Taxpayer 
Oversight Committee (TOC) is responsible for reviewing eligibility 
requirements and designates a subcommittee to review this information that 
includes the Pavement Management Plan (PMP).  
 
Upon review of the City of Placentia’s (City) 2016 PMP submittal, members of 
the TOC expressed concerns about the downward trend in the City’s pavement 
conditions based on the seven-year projections provided in the current PMP. 
While this does not impact the City’s eligibility status, the TOC believes that it is 
important for the City to proactively address the projected decline in pavement 
conditions to avoid further street deterioration.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Kia Mortazavi, Executive Director, 
Planning, at kmortazavi@octa.net or (714) 560-5741. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Darrell Johnson 
Chief Executive Officer 
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 Sam Kaur, OCTA 
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